
Praise the Lord!!! We got electricity, running water, and the temperature has 
returned to the 50’s, 60’s, and even a couple of times to the upper 70’s. 
 
 
Several weeks ago, I sent you some pictures of the parsonage at San Pablo 
Lutheran Church in Mexico City. The place was left in what looked to me likes 
in shambles. This was not from lack of concern, but from lack of attendance 
due to the Covid-19 epidemic. People weren’t able to come to church and they 
didn’t give if they didn’t come.  
 
I truly felt bad for young Pastor 

Neftali Garcia who was to move into the parsonage. Being 
single, just having graduated from the Seminary, and living 
in a city he only knew through vicarage, it was truly a new 
beginning. This sofa was his only furniture when he moved 
in. 
 
I want to thank many of you who responded with prayers 
and financial assistance. We have been able to send him 
about $980 that he is using to fix up the place so he can 
settle in and get on with the ministry. 
 
Pastor Nefta sent this last Tuesday at 11:49 AM   
 
Hello Pastor! Here in Mexico City, it seems that COVID infections have decreased. Now we are at an 
orange traffic light, it is likely that in 15 days we will reopen the church. For now, we continue with 
activities on the internet. Now I have started to visit some brothers who have requested pastoral 
accompaniment. The house is changing a lot, I have made progress with painting and repairs. A few days 
ago, I brought an electrician to repair some bulbs, switches and light connectors. Pastor Andréw will go to 
the United States because he received a call. He has donated a bed, a refrigerator, and some kitchen 

supplies. Thank 
God he is 
supplying. Also, 
many thanks to 
you and KIMA. 
With your help I 
have made great 
progress in the 
repair. There is 
still much to do in 
the house. It was 
very neglected. 
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The bricklayer has not been able to come to do the major 
repairs. For now, I'm still working on what I can do. 
 
Now I'm working on repairing a room. 

 
 


